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Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest 

Date:  March 25, 2011
Topic:  Snowbird Ski Resort Expansion Proposal 
Background:  Snowbird Ski Resort is located on the Salt Lake Ranger District, of the Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National Forest (UWC) in Salt Lake City, UT. Their operations on National Forest are authorized under a special-use permit. 
Resort officials discussed with the UWC in the fall of 2009 a desire to submit an expansion proposal. The Forest asked them to delay submitting their proposal, because Representative Matheson was introducing a wilderness bill that included Snowbird’s ski area expansion proposal in it as well. In August 2010 the forest received Snowbird’s proposal once they determined that the bill wouldn’t pass. The proposal would amend their Master Development Plan and expand their ski area permit to encompass portions of Mineral Basin and Mary Ellen Gulch into an adjacent canyon, American Fork Canyon (Utah County), on the Pleasant Grove Ranger District. The expansion proposal includes 370 acres of National Forest and 400 acres of Snowbird’s private property.  
In October of 2010, the Forest accepted for further study the components of Snowbird’s proposal that were within their existing permit area. In addition, the Forest requested additional information to better evaluate their proposal for expansion in the Special Use screening process.  Snowbird provided this information in November 2010.
Current Status:  The Forest Supervisor has made a decision to accept the conceptual proposal for further study and initiate the NEPA process.

· The Forest Service has accepted Snowbird’s application and proposal for further study for the following primary reasons:
· There is significant private land involved
· The proposed expansion area is outside of a congressionally designated or culinary watershed
· There may be a land exchange component that could provide public benefit
There are some components of the proposal that are not consistent with the Uinta National Forest Land and Resource Management Plan. Consequently, an amendment to the Forest Plan may be required.
A letter to Snowbird approving their application will be sent on Monday, March 28. Release of the decision to accept their proposal and initiate the NEPA process could garner significant public and media attention. Due to the complexity of the process, the Forest is concentrating on a communications strategy to explain the rationale for accepting the application. Contacts have been made by the Forest Supervisor including local Congressional staff, local elected officials, and key stakeholders.

Future Action:  
An Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) will be developed, which will include an array of alternatives that will be designed to address resource and social concerns.  The development of this document will include public comment throughout its development.  
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